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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary 
President’s Report

*****************************
Greetings Fellows 

Last Friday evening I attended the second last Presidents meeting for the current Rotary year. DG Lloyd Roever wished to remind each President that early in this Rotary year he requested that he would like each Club to raise $100 per member for the Australian Rotary Health Research Fund. We will be discussing this at our next Board meeting and I will endeavour to meet this commitment. The ARHRF. 

· Provides over $1.5 million per year to research projects and scholarships and early intervention programs.

· Supports PhD research studies for students.

· Works with rotary Clubs and Districts to fund research projects in all health areas.

· Organises Community forums to create awareness of mental health and other health issues.

· Advocates for good health.

· Works with governments and private health agencies to promote good health.

· Provides scholarships to Indigenous Australians studying health related degrees.

· Promotes the ARHRF Bowelscan program in providing screening for bowel cancer in Australians.
And all donations are tax deductible.

Last week I volunteered to compile a list of Club equipment and property to make it easy to locate our equipment at any time that it is required. So if you have ANY Club equipment please let me know as I would like to get this started ASAP.

Also last week we saw our third Member for this Rotary year inducted. We have three new outstanding Members and welcome back to Brian Driver.

Fellows at last weeks Presidents meeting we also discussed at length the topic of membership. We 
fortunately have retained good membership but would also welcome more new Members, so Fellows if you have any one in mind please invite them to a meeting or let me know and the Club will invite them to visit and see one of the best Rotary Clubs in action.

Finally Fellows the issue involving Shirley and the Wagga Club is now in the hands of District, with DG Lloyd Roever and Barry Thompson keen to pursue a proper outcome. You will be kept informed as any information is received.

Well Fellows that’s all for now, until next week,

LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY,

President Keith.

To-Night’s Guest Speaker
*****************************
Rosie Lynne

"Art 4 Healing"

Westmead Children’s Hospital

Congratulations

*****************************
Congratulations to our newest member, Brian Driver, who was inducted at last week’s meeting. Brian is a former President of our Club who has decided to rejoin after a number of years overseas and in rural NSW.

Birthdays

11/05/2005
Mary Ingall

15/05/2005
Charles Pitt


Steve Taylor

17/05/2005
Cheryl Ayres

18/05/2005
Ray Wilson

Anniversaries

13/05/2005
Brian & Janet Johnson

Last Week’s Guest Speaker

*****************************
David Croft introduced Antoinette Baldwin from the NSW Cancer Council who spoke to the Club about "Save your Skin". Antoinette is a neo-natal nurse, a primary school teacher and has a Masters Degree in Health Administration. She is also a member of the Order of the Sisters of Saint Joseph. Antoinette is a volunteer for the NSW Cancer Council and also gives talks to heighten awareness of Skin Cancer. There are approximately 380, 000 cases of skin cancer in Australia each year with approximately 1300 cases resulting in death. There is a proven link between exposure to sunburn as a child and the development of skin cancer in later life. The effects of childhood exposure to sunburn are irreversible and will increase the risk of skin cancer if you are exposed to prolonged strong sunlight as an adult. There are four primary types of skin cancer, listed in order of severity:
1. Basal Cell Carcinoma

2. Squamous Carcinoma

3. Melanoma
4. Nodular Melanoma

Everyday in Australia, two peopled aged 55years or over die of Melanoma. 95% of Melanomas are curable if treated early.

The prevention of skin cancer involves some simple steps:-

· Avoid peak Ultra Violet Ray periods

· Make use of shading

· Use sunscreen of SPF 30+

· Cover up in strong sunlight.

Antoinette was thanked by Allan Taylor

Last Week’s Guests
*****************************
Rada Krishna from District 3190 India who will be President of his Club next year.
John Hislop from our own District Committee.
Last Week’s Announcements

*******************************
From President Keith Byrn:-

· Roy Smidt has sold his business in Strathfield and is moving to Gerringong. He will attend the meeting as a member for the last time next week.
· Thank you to the Bike the Park organising committee for a successful event that raised about $8,000.
· No acceptable response to the letter to Wagga Wagga South Rotary Club.
· Butterflies for Westmead Children’s Hospital still available @ $10 each.

· Commitment Sheet for purchase of Bike the Park T-Shirts.
From President-Elect George Hallworth
· Reminder to the Incoming Board about District Assembly on Sun. 15th May 2005 at St. Mary’s High School, 8:00am start.

· A meeting of the Board Elect will held after the meeting next week.

From Secretary Tony Lanzafame:-

· Thank you letter & receipt from Motor Neurone Society

· Catalogue of Rotary goods

· Copy of the Rotarian

· Thank you card from Robyn Simms for invitation to Youth Awards together with $25 cheque for dinner.
From John Hislop:-

· Thank you for welcome on his second visit to our Club.

· Conveyed thank you from Lloyd Roever for Centennial Dinner
· The GSE team next year will be to Thailand in April. John has just returned from leading the GSE team to the USA.

· Applications for team and team leader open in Sept., 2005.

· District Assembly on Sun. 15th May 2005 at St. Mary’s High School starts at 8:00am.
From Director Paul Giammarco:-

· Thank you to Grahame True for running the Bowel Scan Project.
From Director Peter Van der Sleesen:-

· Nominations are now being sought for the National Youth Science Forum to be held in the first two weeks of January 2006 for Session A and the last two weeks of January 2006 for Session B.

· Applications must be received by the Club by the 15th May 2005.
· Available to Year 11 students from all around Australia for a two week residential forum at the Australian National University, Canberra.

· See Peter for application form/information sheet.

From Rod McDougall:-

· Reported on the Bike the Park Event last Sunday

· Numbers down on last year but $8000 raised for Cystic Fibrosis

· Costs of staging the project now under control but sponsorship down on last year

· Feedback sheet included in Bulletin for any comments

· Thank you to Steve Taylor, Euan Watson, Kevin Freund, Allan Taylor, Bradley Ayres & Keith Stockall.

Raffle

The raffle raised $215.00. Thank you to Joe Campisi.
1st prize David Croft

-Bottle of Tullomore Dew
2nd prize Peter Douglas

-Bottle of wine
3rd prize Bradley Ayres

-Dinner next meeting
Statistics 
· $143 raised by the Sergeant.

· 12 apologies

· 5 non apologies
· 89% of the Club attended Bike the Park event.
Letter from “Bike The Park” Rider

*****************************
To: strathfield@rotarnet.com.au
Subject: Olympic Park Bike Ride

Rotary Club – Strathfield
I would just like to drop a short note to thank you for the excellent organisation of the Bike Ride last weekend at Olympic Park. This is the 2nd year that my family and friends have joined in this ride and it will certainly be a fixture on our riding calendar.

We thought the change in route this year was excellent especially as we have young children. Even the 7 year olds made it the 38km without too much grumbling! The kids especially enjoyed the free T Shirt and Water bottles at the end. It made it a real hit. The organization was excellent and the free BBQ at the end great.

It deserves to succeed and I'm sure you will find the numbers grow over the years.
Thanks,
Andrew McInerney
Financial Controller
Powertel Limited
Response from Rod McDougall:-

Hello Andrew,
Many thanks for your feedback and encouragement and for supporting Cystic Fibrosis NSW. We are pleased that you and your family and friends enjoyed the day. It is good to learn that we are realising our objective of organising a family/fun ride in a safe environment, while fundraising for charity. We are confident that the event will earn a place on the "map" of Sydney rides.
We are planning to hold the event again next year, and have further improvements in mind. We look forward to seeing you for a third year – you may wish to reserve 7 May 2006 in your diary!!
Thanks again,
Rod McDougall
Chairman, Bike the Park Committee
Rotary Club of Strathfield NSW

Coming Events
*****************************
District Assembly

For the Incoming Board on Sun. 15th May 2005 at St. Mary’s High School.

Trivia Night

Fri. 12th August at Meriden School. Organised by Brian Hennell.
Club Xmas Party 2005

Fri. 9th Dec. 2005 at the Golf Club as a transfer meeting.  Partners Night.

District 9690 Conference 2006

7th – 9th April 2006 at the Panthers Convention Centre, Port Macquarie. Ted Ingall is conference Chairman again.

Next Rotary Meeting

*****************************
18 May 2005
Alan Kelly


"Cochlear Implants"

Royal Institute for Deaf & Blind Children

Future Club Meetings

*****************************
25 May 2005
Barbara Banfield &"Ellie"


Guide Dogs for the Blind

1 June 2005
Paul McKeon


"Seachange Guide"


Rotary Down Under

29th June 2005
CLUB CHANGEOVER
27th July 2005
2005/2006 DG’s visit at the Golf Club. Partners Night. 6:30pm for 7:00pm.
24th August 2005
Tri-District Meeting at the Strathfield Golf Club. Rotary Information Night.

Message from Our President-Elect

******************************
Confirming that the District Assembly on Sunday 15th May is an 8am start (a full day).

Address: St Marys Senior High School, 
Kalang Ave, St Marys.

Regards George Hallworth
PS Short meeting after this weeks Rotary meeting, bike riders exempt due to pre arranged event post mortem.


Humour from Our Members

******************************
Nutrition & Health –

The facts revealed at last

From Steve Taylor

For those of you who watch what you eat, here's the FINAL word on nutrition and health. (It’s a relief to know the truth after all those conflicting medical studies). 

1.
The Japanese eat very little fat and suffer fewer heart attacks than the Aussies, British or Americans. 

2.
The Mexicans eat a lot of fat and suffer fewer heart attacks than the Aussies, British or Americans. 

3.
The Japanese drink very little red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than the Aussies, British or Americans. 

4.
The Italians drink excessive amounts of red wine and suffer fewer heart attacks than the Aussies, British or Americans. 

5.
The Germans drink a lot of beer and eat lots of sausages and fats and suffer fewer heart attacks than the Aussies, British or Americans. 
CONCLUSION: 
Eat and drink what you like. Speaking English is apparently what kills you. 
The Yuppie & His Porsche
From Steve Taylor

A Yuppie parks his brand new Porsche in front of the office to show it off to his colleagues. As he's getting out of the car, a truck comes speeding along too close to the kerb and takes off the door before speeding off. More than a little distraught, the Yuppie grabs his mobile and calls the police. Five minutes later, the police arrive. Before the policeman has a chance to ask any questions, the Yuppie starts screaming hysterically:

"My Porsche, my beautiful black Porsche is ruined. No matter how long at the panel beaters it'll simply never be the same again!" 

After the Yuppie finally finishes his rant, the policeman shakes his head in disgust: "I can't believe how materialistic you bloody Yuppies are," he says. "You lot are so focused on your possessions that you don't notice anything else in your life."

"How can you say such a thing at a time like this?" snaps the Yuppie. 

The policeman replies, “Didn't you realise that your right arm was torn off when the truck hit you”.  

The Yuppie looks down in absolute horror "Bloody HELL!!!!!! he screams... "Where's my Rolex ????..."



Strange Questions

From Steve Taylor

Why do we press harder on a remote control when we know the batteries are flat?

Why do banks charge a fee on "insufficient funds" when they know there is not enough?

Why does someone believe you when you say there are four billion stars, but check when you say the paint is wet?

Why doesn't glue stick to the bottle?

Why do they use sterilised needles for death by lethal injection?

Why doesn't Tarzan have a beard?

Why does Superman stop bullets with his chest, but ducks when you throw a revolver at him?

Why do Kamikaze pilots wear helmets?

Whose idea was it to put an "S" in the word "lisp"?

What is the speed of darkness?

Are there specially reserved parking spaces for "normal" people at the Special Olympics?

If you send someone 'Styrofoam', how do you pack it?

If the temperature is zero outside today and it's going to be twice as cold tomorrow, how cold will it be?

If people evolved from apes, why are there still apes?

If it's true that we are here to help others, what are the others doing here?

Do married people live longer than single ones or does it only seem longer?

If someone with a split personality threatens to commit suicide, is it a hostage situation?

Can you cry under water?

What level of importance must a person have, before they are considered assassinated instead of just murdered?

If money doesn't grow on trees then why do banks have branches?

Why does a round pizza come in a square box?

How is it that we put man on the moon before we figured out it would be a good idea to put wheels on bigger suitcases?

Why is it that people say they "slept like a baby" when babies wake up, like, every two hours?

If a deaf person has to go to court, is it still called a hearing?

Why do people pay to go up tall buildings and then put money in binoculars to look at things on the ground?

Why do doctors, when they ask you to strip, leave the room or close the cubicle curtain while you change? ..... They're still going to see you naked anyway.
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